
Remote Learning strategy for Burgh by Sands School 
This information is used as a general guide and parents can expect further details of remote learning 
for their child as and when it is required. We aim to implement remote learning from your child’s 
second day of absence. There are 2 scenarios outlined below; the first scenario is where you child is 
not permitted to attend school and the second outlines the actions in the case of a whole bubble not 
being permitted to attend school. 
 
The government’s Oak Academy online lessons can be used for remote learning for every year 
group, covering a wide range of curriculum objectives.  
This can be accessed at: https://www.thenational.academy/ 
 

Circumstance Remote Learning 

My child (and their siblings if 
they are also attending Burgh 
by Sands School) is absent 
because they are awaiting test 
results and our household is 
required to self-isolate. The 
rest of their school bubble are 
attending school and being 
taught as normal. 

 Maths & English: A set of appropriate workbooks will be 
provided to your child/ren by the school for English and 
maths. Your child will be directed by the class teacher to 
complete certain blocks so the learning at home is 
mirrored by the learning at school as much as possible. 

 Additional Maths learning:  KS2 children can access My 
Maths on line. They should already know their log on 
details. 

 Additional English learning: KS2 children will be able to 
access Lexia from home. They should already know their 
log on details 

 Phonics sessions for KS1: a list of activities will be sent 
out to the parenst to be completed during isolation 

 Topic task: If the lessons being taught in class are not 
able to be delivered remotely (e.g. it requires specialist 
resources e.g. clay, atlases etc.) then an alternative 
“topic” learning will be set which may make use of the 
Government’s “Oak Academy lessons”. 

My child’s whole bubble is not 
permitted to attend school 
because they, or another 
member of their bubble, have 
tested positive for Covid-19 
 
We enter another “lockdown” 
with total school closure 

 Reception: Learning tasks for Reception will be set via 
Tapestry 

 Maths Lessons: This will be a series of teaching videos 
from White Rose Maths accompanied by work 
books/worksheets linked to the lessons. There will also 
be pre recorded lessons sent via class teachers 

 English tasks: These will be a series of lessons planned 
by the class teacher and the Oak National Academy 
resources will also be used. There will also be 
worksheets/work books sent home 

 Topic tasks: These will be sent home to Parents via the 
class teacher 

 1:1 Support: If your child receives 1:1 support and they 
are isolating, a more bespoke programme of support will 
be set up. This may include phonecalls/video chats with 
your child’s 1:1 support. 

 You can contact your child’s class teacher via the class 
email address if you/your child need any support 

 

https://www.thenational.academy/

